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Chair Pendergrass, Vice Chair Pena-Melnyk, and Members of the Committee,
please be advised that the Baltimore City Administration (BCA) supports House Bill
1568.

HB 1568 would require state healthcare facilities to establish workplace safety
plans. It demands greater accountability from healthcare facilities to protect its staff. This
bill provides an important opportunity to create meaningful tools to evaluate, address, and
prevent workplace violence for Maryland healthcare workers.

Across the nation, doctors, nurses, and other health care workers often face
significant risk of workplace violence. From 2002 to 2013, the rate of serious workplace
violence in healthcare was more than four times greater than that of any other private
industry.! In a poll by the American College of Emergency Physicians, 60% of
emergency physician respondents reported a physical assault within the prior year.? In
fact, the evidence suggests that incidents of workplace violence may be underreported.®
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Workplace violence can cause both devastating physical and emotional damage to our
nation’s caregivers.*

Altogether, the BCA firmly believes the provisions of HB 1568 are a great first
step in protecting the workers who dedicate their lives to caring for those in need. We
respectfully request a favorable report on House Bill 1568.
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